Huntingdon Borough Community Development Committee Meeting Minutes

The Huntingdon Borough Community Development Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA, on Tuesday, May 6, 2025.
The guest present were Lisa Erickson, Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer, Becky McGrath, Daniel Varner, Joseph Thompson, Emilic Scaccie, Salvo Scaccia, Kay Rossman and Tim Furlong.
The members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilman David Wessels, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Chief Charles Streightiff, Code Enforcement Officer James Morris, and Borough Manager Chris Stevens.
Councilwoman Jennifer Powell was remote on Teams.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called the Community Development Committee meeting to order at 3:30 PM.
Lisa Eriksen from the Huntingdon County Library was there to ask for some of the CDBG money.
Lisa Eriksen said they have gotten a grant for their front doors but need their ramp redone, which will cost around $90,000.  Lisa said the doors will cost around $20,000 and they need $45,000.
Lisa Eriksen said that Jen Bellis had told them to come see the borough.
Vice-President David Fortson said he believes this is a good project for the borough.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell said that diversifying money from CDBG is a good thing.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens asked them what stage the library is at with engineering.
Becky McGrath and Daniel Varner were there from the Community Center asking for CDBG money to be used for new lights (LED) at Detwiler Field.  Becky said there are 540 kids that use this field for HCC programs.
Daniel Varner talked about the flooding and moving the electric higher.
Becky McGrath talked about the kids that use this field.
Daniel Varner said he would guess around $80,000 to upgrade the lighting.
All present voted to place both of these projects on the CDBG listing.
Salvo Scaccia & Emilic Scaccia were there to see if the borough would approve them building on the lots they own near West 31st Street.  
The Community Development committee told them to move forward with it.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on the Grants Administrator’s report.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens updated the committee on grants, 7th Street Parking lot, the master plan and CDBG.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens and Mayor Thomas Yoder gave updates on Mayfest.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on the mayor’s report.
Thomas Yoder talked about the town clock ribbon cutting ceremony and will see if June 3, 2025 is ok.
Thomas Yoder then asked about having a ribbon cutting for the miniature courthouse.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on old business.
There was nothing mentioned under old business.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on new business.
Councilman David Wessels talked about the tattoo event being held on July 19th and said they wanted to close one block.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Community Development Committee meeting was adjourned at 4:18 PM.
Minutes were taken by Borough Manager Chris Stevens.
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